United Methodist Church of Cadillac
Church Leadership Board Meeting
September 10, 2024, at 5:00 pm

Present: 	Dr. Bill George, Fred Carroll, Bob Garner, Dave Bassett, Judy Houts, 
Margaret Newland, Jeff Hinkston, Pastor Karen
Absent: 	Yvonne Bandelow, Bob Everett 
Guest:	Sheryl Blanchard, Gail Butterfield, Jane Kielbasa 

Opening Prayer: by Dave Bassett
Spiritual Formation:  Margaret Newland gave a reflection on “Give it to God and go to sleep” and the “I don’t know” prayer. 
Leadership Development:  Judy Houts shared the importance of being aware of the 12 inches from your heart to your mouth.
Review of New People: Pastor Karen shared that we will be accepting into membership Floy Nostrant and Larry and Charlotte Griffith on September 29. We also have a few regular visitors who are contemplating becoming members. 
Ministry Team Report: 
The Property Management Team would like to remove the white oak tree at the southwest corner of the church. Four bids have been received, the lowest of which was $1300 from Bruce Helsel. Motion made by Bob G. to award the work to Mr. Helsel. Seconded by Bill. Motion passed unanimously. 
	It was felt that two percent of the insured value of the parsonage should be kept and set aside every year in case it is needed for parsonage upgrades in the future for a cleric transition.
Review of Goals and Accountability Conversation:
1. Building Security Team – The threat assessment document was presented by Dave. It was proposed that the threat assessment team (Dave, Bill, Margaret) work with the Property Management Team to implement the first grouping of proposals in the document presented. Motion made by Fred. Seconded by Margaret. Motion passed unanimously.
2. Pettingill Scholarship. This scholarship money is currently invested with the United Methodist Foundation of Michigan. Monies have been historically distributed to Cadillac High School graduates. The program is overseen by the Stephan family. It feels appropriate to consider transferring the funds to the Cadillac Area Foundation. Motion made by Dave that Dave and Pastor Karen meet with the Stephan Family and Executive Director of the Cadillac Area Foundation to discuss the future of this fund. Seconded by Judy. Motion passed unanimously.
Consent Calendar: 
1. Minutes for August 13, 2024, CLB meeting
2. Budget Report for July 2024
3. Abuse Prevention Policy
4. Personnel Policy
Motion to accept Consent Calendar made by Judy and seconded by Bob G. Motion passed unanimously.  
Leadership Opportunities:  Judy, Fred, and Yvonne are appointed to work with Pastor Karen on the 2025 church budget.
Reflections:  Pastor Karen:  
1. Emergency response training with Del Kostanko will take place following worship and potluck lunch on Sunday, September 22. Cost is $350. 
2. Earl Detwiler will coordinate parishioners with CPL licenses.
3. Nominations received two applications for CLB 2025 open positions, Brooke Clark and Jane Kielbasa. Nominations Committee will review.
4. Our church database, Servant Keeper, has been updated, and now includes a giving platform. We will switch from using Vanco to using Servant Keeper as our giving platform. Pastor Karen will meet with Servant Keeper to get the platform up and running. Beth Garner, our Financial Secretary, will have to learn the new platform.
5. 2025 ministry shares = $20,007 (-$1,861/8.5%)
6. 2025 health insurance = $22,104 (+2,004/10%)
7. Rev. Jim Noggle, our SAS coach, would like to provide us with an annual checkup. A meeting will be scheduled for after church either October 13 or 20. Pastor Karen will schedule with Jim.
Adjournment: Motion made by Judy to adjourn and seconded by Bill. Motion passed unanimously. CLB then went into executive session and guests were asked to leave.

Respectfully submitted,
William George
2

